file copy.

PETROCKSTOWE PARISH COUNCIL

Parish Clerk
Petrockstowe Parish Council
Rose Farm
Petrockstowe
Okehampton
Devon
EX20 3HQ
petroc.clerk@hotmail.com

30th May 2016

Siebelco Ltd North Devon Clayworks Torrington EX38 8QE

Dear Sirs

I have been asked by Petrockstowe Parish Council to write and ask you to please remind all drivers of lorries leaving your premises about the restrictions and difficulties of driving through the village of Petrockstowe towards Hatherleigh.

On 9th May, a lorry which had left your premises, was unable to continue on his journey after driving down Brandise Hill and being unable to climb Ash Hill. The efforts of the lorry driver resulted in damaging the road surface (which had been "top dressed" the previous week) and caused a blockage resulting in several hours disruption to local residents. The lorry was eventually moved with the help of a local farmer and tractor.

The signpost at Bury Cross has recently been replaced, directing all traffic for the A369 to turn left at Bury Cross and past the recreation ground/Petrockstowe Station and we would be grateful if you could ensure that drivers are aware of this.

Many thanks in advance for your cooperation in this matter.

Yours sincerely

Fiona Lowe Parish Clerk Petrockstowe Parish Council

Chairman: Irene Fisher